Temporary Changes to Undergraduate Admission Regulations (Approved April 6, 2020)

The following changes are approved for the Spring 2020, Summer 2020, Fall 2020 and Winter 2021 terms.

1. Transfer Applicants

- 1.) Transfer applicants: Grade and course information provided by the post-secondary institution will be used as follows:
 - a. Admission average: All graded courses, up to 30 units, will be used in the Admission GPA calculation.
 - b. Required course: Courses that are graded or were awarded credit on an alternative grading system (e.g., CR/F) will be used to meet required courses for admission.

2. English Language Proficiency Requirements

The Duolingo English Test (except for Nursing and Education) be accepted for the Summer 2020, Spring 2020, Fall 2020 and Winter 2021 intake with a minimum score of 115.

Note: Nursing and Education professional associations will only accept IELTS and TOEFL for meeting their licensing requirements, thus we are not able to accept alternative tests for admission to these programs.

3. Diverse Qualifications (DQ): We will not require referees for the Fall 2020 intake.

Note: DQ referees are not required due to an inability to connect with referees due to school/organization closures.

4. Admitted Students:

High school

Admission offers will be finalized based on the current admission average.

Prerequisites will not be required for the fall term to account for delays with final transcripts. Winter term will be reviewed on a case by case basis by their Faculty.

Transfer

Required courses given a 'Credit' grade, will be considered as meeting required courses for both admission and pre-requisite purposes. A students final Winter 2020 term grades will not impact admission decisions.

Temporary Changes to Undergraduate Admission Processes (for information)

Document Deadlines: Have been extended until April 13 to allow students more time to submit documentation due to school/organization closures.

Applicants:

High School applicants: The final grade as reported by the school, with or without a diploma exam, will be used.

Admitted Students:

High School Students:

To ensure students are successful in first year, we are asking that students provide a final transcript as soon as it is available, but no later than December 23, 2020 to show that they have completed required courses.

If students cannot complete a required course, they are encouraged to take the course through an online option or UCalgary's Continuing Education division (online, in-person, distance). Students who are unable to complete the course by December 23, 2020 will be supported with suitable alternatives so they can continue their studies at UCalgary.

Transfer

Admission will be finalized as soon as in-progress required courses have been completed.